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MILBORNE ST ANDREW
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING PARTY

                           MEETING HELD ON 12TH JAN 2016 
IN THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE ROOM
No. 17
1. Present: Mike Brown (MB), Georgina Carrington (GC), Sue Cherry (SC), David Gould (DG), Susan Gould (SG), Ronald Hogg (RH), Michael Hopper (MH) and Quenton Miller (QM). Apologies received from Pam Shults (PS) and Jo Witherden (JW)
2. The Minutes of Meeting No. 16 on 8th Dec 2015 were approved with no amendments.
3. No matters other than on the Agenda were arising from last months meeting. 
4. Declarations of Interest based on the Agenda of the meeting. QM declared an interest Item 5.
5. A summary of the Miller presentation has been placed on Facebook, with 176 views.  SC aske QM if, when Fox View was built, prospective buyers would have known about possible building behind.  He believed that the usual search would have revealed the planning application for the whole area in the past.
6. The Local Plan (NDDC) has now been completed, and has gone for submission by the middle of January 2016.  The concerns expressed by the NPG and the PC particularly to do with SUD’s (Sustainable Urban Drainage) on new builds of 10 and above dwellings were not addressed.  We have been advised that the NDDC wished to comply with National Policy.  The NPG will now research for concrete evidence so that we can include the necessity of SUD’s for every single new build in the flood plain, and all other buildings that may impact on the flood plain. QM re-iterated that any deviation from “National Policy” needs to be evidenced securely.
7. Grant application:  We have been awarded the whole figure requested, which covers the action/workshop day, licences for certain essential software, hall hire, and admin costs.  This grant will be used directly, as on 31st March 2016 any remaining monies have to be returned.  
8. Action Day – a proposed date of Saturday 27th February by Richard Eastham (RE) (who will be running the day and writing up the results), unfortunately co-incides with the Village Lunch.  This impacts on the pool of volunteers and also the ability of the local pub (Royal Oak) to easily cater for us, although they were willing to do so.  We have therefore contacted RE to see if we can move this to the following or subsequent Saturday in March, the Royal Oak have been kept informed.  The aim is to recruit 5 volunteers for each of 5 groups, covering Planning (P), Landscape (L), Architecture (A), Conservation (C) and Engineering (E).  When a date has been fixed small adverts will be distributed around the village by MH, SG to construct.
9. Progress on Scope and Initial Project Plan research:
a. Parking Policy RH/MH.  Research completed. Noted that multiple car ownership still increasing, with cars on pavements.
b. Housing – MH – Research completed, apart from details awaited from Affordable Housing Needs Survey (NDDC), also the Number of Persons on the Housing Register.
c. Facilities – The draft letter, which will go to most of the facilities on the list so that we have negative and positive feedback. Confirmation of content awaited from JW.
a. Sites – JW has chased NDDC about the SHLAA landowners and is putting together a ‘call out’ for landowners to be inserted in this months Reporter NPG newsletter.
b. Flooding – GC/MB – MH asked if we should be more pro-active in protecting certain new builds with flood defences. GC reminded that environment agency prefer reactive protection.  QM suggested we could be prescriptive in the action (e.g. IF in Env. Flood Plain THEN building has to have xyz, OR if in MSA THEN do flood risk assessment), but once again need concrete evidence of need.  MB and GC to research, QM to put together the wording.  GC requested that any email to the authorities be sent from the NPG email account, rather than a personalised one.



c. Character – PM has met with 2 local families, with ancestors within the village.  This was limited in value, but could be used to compare.  She holds a comprehensive photo album and has suggested taking photos comparing ‘then and now’, especially concerning road height, width and access.
d. Employment – Results received from most local known employers.  From this SG will put forward items for the Questionnaire.
10. Reporter Newsletter – will contain a much-summarised account of the Miller’s presentation, notification of the Action/Workshop day, and the Terms of Reference, plus a callout for land from JW.  It has been decided to include the secretary and chairs address as a point of contact.
11. Terms of Reference and Register of Interest – the Terms of Reference was approved, and will go to the PC, to be published on the PC website.  Those present completed the Register of Interest, to be kept on the secretary’s files.
12. Any Other Business:
a. GC attended an Emergency Planning Meeting this week, it was disclosed that in 2014 the Emergency Planning Management Bunker was in constant use for 2 months, it was commented that DCC needs to communicate their actions, as the perception was of inaction at that time. 
b. JW has offered to put together a Google web account where all the research carried out by the team will be held.  This will be accessible to the team, and provide a back up for security.
c. SG has contacted Richard Ferguson (RF) thanking him for the invitation to visit Milborne Business Centre, he has expressed an interest in coming to talk to the team, SG will contact again, to see if he has any detailed ideas for the car-park site, if there is none at present, any presentation would probably not be of value for RF or the team.
d. MH expressed concern that the questionnaire has been put ‘on the back burner’ and asked for interest in a subcommittee to start work on this.  There unfortunately was no interest shown, but a commitment was shown to dedicate a regular meeting to the questionnaire, breaking up into subject groups (probably March).
13. The meeting closed at 9.00pm.  The next meeting is the 9th Feb, 7.00pm, in the VH Committee Room.
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